
 
M E M O 

 
 
TO:  County Commissioners   
FROM:  Robert W. Wilson     
DATE:  December 12, 2021 
SUBJECT: Opioid Settlement Participation   

 
 
At the meeting on December 20th the Board may consider approving two 
participation agreements – settlement agreements - related to the opioid 
Multi-District Litigation Cass County joined three years ago. These 
settlements involve one manufacturer (Janson) and three distributors 
(McKessen, Amerisource Bergen, and Cardinal Health) of opioid pain 
medication. 
 
Under the terms of the agreement North Dakota will receive $45.6M if, and 
ONLY if, all litigating entities agree to the settlement offer by January 2, 
2022. The settlement is to be paid out over 18 years. Cass County’s 
allocation of that could be $656,000, paid out over 18 years. If any of the ND 
litigating entities do not sign the participation agreement, the overall payout 
– and Cass County’s share – will be reduced. 
 
Cass County’s retained opioid litigation counsel; Robins, Geller, Rudman & 
Dowd has advised the County to sign the participation agreements because 
it is unlikely we will obtain better settlement terms. Robins, Geller has also 
assisted Cass County in working with the City of Fargo, the ND Association 
of Counties, and the ND League of Cities to coordinate our actions across 
the state to maximize settlement proceeds.  It is our understanding that all 
other ND Counties and ND municipalities with populations over 10,000 have 
been encouraged to consider approving the same participation agreements 
prior to the end of the year.  
 
It is likely Cass County will be asked to consider additional participation 
agreements in the future. Remaining defendants include three additional 
opioid manufacturers, a distributor, and several pharmacies. There will also 
likely be disbursements from two bankruptcy proceedings.     
 
These participation agreements contain a default distribution allocation 
describing how funds allocated to the state will be distributed to political 
subdivisions.  States may adopt a different distribution allocation if an 
agreement is reached with the political subdivisions, but no such agreement 
has been reached in ND.  It is anticipated that the allocation of these funds 
may the subject of legislation in 2023. 
 
By approving the two participation agreements on Monday’s agenda, the 
Board will give Cass County the best opportunity to receive the maximum 
allocation under the terms of this settlement. 
 
MOTION: Authorize the Chair to sign the Janssen Settlement and 
Distributor Settlement participation agreements and authorize Robins, 
Geller, Rudman & Dowd to submit the agreements on behalf of Cass 
County.  
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